
UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS 
MARINE BARRACKS 

8th & I STREETS S. E.  
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20390-5000 

                      IN REPLY REFER TO: 
                                                          1000 
                                                            CO 
                                                            6 Sept 13 
 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam,  
 

The Department of the Navy, U.S. Marine Corps, is in the initial 
stages of preparing an EIS to evaluate the potential environmental 
impacts that could result from implementation of multiple projects in 
support of MBW in southeast Washington, D.C. This analysis is being 
conducted in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act of 
1969 (NEPA). We would like to inform you about both the proposed action 
and an upcoming public scoping meeting. Scoping is an early and open 
public involvement process aimed at determining the scope of issues to 
be addressed and identifying the significant issues related to a 
proposed action. An open-house-style public scoping meeting is 
scheduled for September 24, 2013 at Tyler Elementary School Auditorium, 
1001 G Street SE, Washington, DC, from 5:30 pm to 8:30 pm. Agencies are 
invited to attend prior to the general public, beginning at 4:30 pm. 

Concurrent with the NEPA process, the Marine Corps is initiating 
National Historic Preservation Act Section 106 Consultation to 
determine the potential effects of the proposed action on historic 
properties. During the scoping meeting, one designated area of the room 
will focus on the Section 106 process and solicit public input on the 
identification of historic properties and potential effects of the 
proposed action on historic properties.  

The proposed action is to implement several construction, 
renovation, and improvement projects scheduled for completion in the 
next 5 years to address existing and anticipated facilities 
deficiencies at MBW. The EIS will also provide a programmatic analysis 
of the potential effects of several additional projects scheduled to 
occur in 2018 or later for which information sufficient to conduct 
detailed NEPA analysis is not yet available.  

The principal project to be analyzed in detail is a land 
acquisition and construction project to replace a Bachelor Enlisted 
Quarters (BEQ) Complex (including supporting facilities and parking) 
currently housed in MBW’s Building 20. This project was the focus of a 
pre-NEPA agency and public engagement process referred to as the 
Community Integrated Master Plan (CIMP) process. Other projects to be 
analyzed in detail include interior renovations to Buildings 7 and 8 at 
the MBW Main Post; improvements to the MBW Annex gate at 7th and K 
Streets; and improvements to building facades, fencing, infrastructure, 
and pedestrian amenities throughout the installation that would blend 
MBW facilities with the neighborhood. At this time, it is anticipated 
the EIS would evaluate four action alternatives for the BEQ Complex 
replacement project, comprising four identified sites near MBW, as well  
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